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October 18, 2022 

 
Dr. Dian Ginsberg, M.D. 
The Ginstitute of Functional Medicine 
6750 W. Loop South, Suite 425 
Bellaire, TX 77401 

 
 

Dear Dr. Ginsberg, 
 
On September 31, 2022, the executive committee of the IRCM IRB approved 
amendments to the following protocol: 

 
INVESTIGATIONAL YOUNG FRESH FROZEN PLASMA (yFFP®) 
TREATMENTS STUDY YP042022 
Protocol number: YP042022v2 
IRB approval number: IRCM-2022-333 

 
Attached is the stamped, approved version of the protocol and the approved version 
of the informed consent. We would like to conduct a continuing review on or prior 
to December 14, 2022. 

 
Please keep in mind that IRB approval does not constitute exemption from 
applicable local, state, or federal regulations or requirements, and is not a substitute 
for any required pre-market approval. 

We look forward to working with you as your study progresses. 

Sincerely, 
 

JP Faber 
Secretary, IRCM IRB 
HHS/OHRP IRB00009500 
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